MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK

EXECUTIVE BOARD

February 12, 2004

I. Call to Order

Chairperson Judy Gunsaulis called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. In attendance were Board members Suzette Lowe, Joanna Thompson, Myra Ziegler, Emilee Seese, Brain Raitz, Judy Gunsaulis, and Danny McMillion.  Also present were Eva McGuire (representing Nancy Moore), Christy Carver (representing Ann Farr) and Johnnie King.

II. Minutes

The minutes of the December 2003 meeting were approved as presented.
III. Committee reports

Due to the depth of discussion of the committee reports, the Board’s consensus was to hear them at the end of “New Business.”

IV. Old Business

A. Terms of office of medium and small library representatives
The terms of the two Executive Board members representing medium libraries are as follows: Emilee Seese will serve till June 30, 2006, Myra Ziegler will serve until June 30, 2005.

No decision has been made concerning the length of terms of the two Executive Board members representing small libraries.

B. Patron cards
Suzette Lowe reported that three quotes had been received concerning patron cards for the MLN: ID Cards, Rainbow Printing, and Able Cards. 

The board reviewed the bids. It was the consensus of the Board that based on cost and quality, with the contingency that references contacted would be positive, that Rainbow Printing would be awarded the bid.

C. Academic Sites interested in the MLN
Judy Gunsaulis attended another meeting involving the possibility of adding more academic institutions to the MLN. Judy stated that the newly formed Beckley Center has expressed sincere interest in joining the MLN, but they are undecided at this point to what extent. They are still in the planning phase and will submit a letter of application and a proposal when their plans are finalized.  The Beckley Center is scheduled to open in the fall of 2005.  Judy noted that another academic consortia, including the University of Charleston, has also chosen Innovative software and that Marshall University is also investigating purchasing Innovative.

D. Publicity

Robin Shapiro contacted Joanna Thompson about a publicity packet that would be available for libraries to use. The cost per library will be approximately $20-$25.00. The packet would include bookmarks, posters, radio copy, and sample newspaper copy. Joanna was asked to find out if individual libraries could purchase additional bookmarks and posters.

In addition, the board agreed that the Mountain Library Network needs a slogan tag line. Emilee Seese moved, with Myra Ziegler seconding, that the following tag line be used on any official publicity, websites, or correspondence: “Many Libraries . . . One Card Does It All.” Motion carried.

V. New Business
A. MLN Website 

Brian Raitz moved, with Emilee Seese seconding, that Kay McCoy from Fayette County Library, create and manage the website design as presented. Motion carried. It was suggested that the member libraries be included in a drop down menu rather than the current list. Danny McMillion requested that the possibility of making the link a desktop icon be investigated.

B. E-mail Addresses

It was noted that some members of the MLN are using their personal e-mail addresses rather than those assigned (@mail.mln.lib.wv.us). It was suggested that when the Innovative client is loaded that the WVLC check the accuracy and workability of all MLN e-mail addresses.

VI. Committee Reports
A. Cataloging Committee
Danny McMillion moved, with Myra seconding, that the following people be appointed to the Cataloging Committee: Suzette Lowe, Danny McMillion, Christy Carver, Heather Campbell, Eva McGuire, Cheri Davis, Eva McGuire, Linda Adkins, Judy Stemple, Virginia Rubinstein. 
Danny McMillion moved, with Eva McGuire seconding, that the proposed Cataloging Policy for the MLN be adopted. Motion carried. Danny made the motion, with Myra seconding, that the policy be added to the MLN website immediately. Motion carried.

Judy Gunsaulis asked that the Cataloging Committee design a form, to be placed on the MLN website, that will provide a method to report irregular records in the MLN database.

B. Circulation Committee

Joanna made the motion, with Myra seconding, that the following people be appointed to the Circulation Committee: Emilee Seese, Danny McMillion, Johnnie King, Eva McGuire, and Nalini Mehta. Motion carried.

Danny McMillion made the motion, with Eva McGuire seconding, that the proposed Circulation Policy, with the removal of the phrase “abuse of the Internet” as a reason for global blocking, be adopted. Motion carried. It was the consensus of the Board that the Circulation Policy be added to the MLN website immediately.

Judy Gunsaulis asked that the Circulation Committee design a form for changes or additions to the Circulation Policy.

C. Implementation Committee

1. Location codes

The five-digit location code scheme for each library has been completed (see Attachment 1).

The first two letters/numbers indicate the geographical location of the library with the last 3 letters indicating physical location of the item in the library.

It was the consensus of the Board that the only people who can create new location codes are the system administrators, with one system administrator being the contact person for any librarian who has a location code request. 

It was decided that Kay McCoy should contact the colleges and high school members to see if they need additional location codes.

It was also decided that Kay McCoy contact Monica Brady from III to determine if there is a way to map the current location codes used by libraries to III location codes.

2. Patron types

The patron types decided on are: Adult, Juvenile, Senior, Exempt, Institution, Bookmobile, Problem Patron, Student, and Library. 

The Circulation Committee is to design an Excel worksheet to determine which of the patron types each MLN library will be using. Parameters will be decided later. Each library will fill out forms at the appropriate time.

Log-ins

The Circulation Committee is to decide on the Approved Functions/Permissions for the trainer login. The Cataloging Committee is to come up with log-ins and basic Approved Functions/Permissions for the Level 1, Level 2, and Level 3 catalogers.

Brian Raitz and System Administrator, Larry Arnold, will decide on log-ins for each site.

The MLN is only assigned 170 licenses. Two issues of concern were discussed.  Brian learned recently that Innovative counts licenses not by the number of users, but by the number of modules open at one time.  For example, a librarian with both the cataloging and the circulation modules open would count as using two licenses.  There is also much concern about the speed of both opening and operating Millennium using a 56K line.

3. Scopes

Brian Raitz will confirm with Gloria and Monica from III the number of scopes that the MLN will be allowed to use. Scopes define what can be viewed and searched. 

4. Circulation Parameters

The Circulation Committee must determine the circulation parameters by mid-March, 2004.

5. Item types

The Circulation Committee must determine item types for the circulation rules.

6. Profile Evaluation

Each Executive Board member library is to look at their library’s records that are currently loaded. Each is to search by any conceivable methods to determine if records are indexed correctly. If there are any non-searchable indexes, note the Bib ID (the MLN 036 tag) so that it can be reported to Innovative.

7. T-1 Lines

Danny McMillion made the motion, with Suzette Lowe seconding, that Judy Gunsaulis write a letter to WVLC Executive Director, J. D. Waggoner requesting that all existing 56-K lines in the Mountain Library Network be replaced with T-1 lines as soon as possible. Motion carried.

VII. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 2:15 p.m. The next meeting will be Tuesday, February 24, 2004 at 10:00 a.m. at the South Charleston Library.

